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Project No.  090436 Sale Date - 8/26/2009

Bid Ref 0018 shows a quantity of (1) TC-12.30, Design 9.  The General Summary show (1) of these Overhead Sign Supports; 
however, the signing subsummary does not show any.  Nor does the plans show any Des 9 Supports.  Can you verify if this 
should be a deleted item or supply the appropriate plan pages for this reference item?

Question Submitted: 8/10/2009 1Question Number:

Ref. Nos. 13 through 16 are related to the painting of existing Overhead Sign Supports.  The quantity of each item is 18, however 
according to the table most structures are based on only a quantity of one per structure.  Shouldn't the correct quantity be 28 
based upon the 14 structures that appear to be getting painted.  Please review and advise if we are looking at this 

  correctly.Also please advise ODOT estimating that this project is specified  as a SP-10 blast surface prep that requires 
removal of the existing galvanized coating and application of the organic zinc prime coat.  This process is many times more 
expensive than the process that ODOT has historically used to paint existing sign structures and will therefore significantly 
increase the overall cost to perform this project. 

Question Submitted: 8/18/2009

we took care of the quantities revisions in an addendum.  The method of painting was left as shown in the plans.

2Question Number:

Ref. No. 18 calls for 1 each Overhead Sign Support, Type TC-12.30, Design 9. While this item shows up in the general 
summary, it does not appear in any sub-summary, nor are there any details for it. Is this structure required? And if so, what are 
the details?

Question Submitted: 8/3/2009 3Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


